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I. CALL TO ORDER Vice Chairman, Paul Smith, called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.
II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members



Absent Members

Paul Smith, Vice Chairman


Frank Jones, Chairman

Kevin Zawoy, Regular Member

Bill Pollock, Alternate Member

Frank Reichart, EDC Representative

Bob McIntyre, Planning Representative

Judy Preston, Conservation Representative

Charles Sohl, Zoning Representative

Brendan McKeown, Alternate Member

Kim Gallagher, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff

Michael Cronin, Consulting Counsel

Christina Costa, Enforcement Officer

III.
PLANNING COMMISSION REFERRAL


“The Preserve” Preliminary Open Space Subd. (934 ac. Total) & Open Space (542.2 ac.)



Ingham Hill and Bokum road (Map 55, 56 & 61/Lots 6,3,15,17,18)


Residence Conservation C District, Aquifer Protection Area


Applicant: River Sound Development, LLC

Agent: Robert Landino, P.E.

Present to represent the applicant were Attorney David Royston, Bob Landino, Dennis Goderre, Michael Klein, Dr. Michael Clemmins, Terri Gallagher, and Sam Haydock.

Mr. Smith gave a brief summary of the proposed development and what the Commission would be discussing in order to make recommendations to the Planning Commission.

Mr. Gallagher discussed storm water treatment. He stated that the proposal was to incorporate as many BMPs as Old Saybrook uses or as the DEP asked to developed on site by narrowing the roads, using grass swales and no curbs, placing catch basins alongside the road in various places, well separators, and detention basins that are intended to be dry most of the time. Residential lots would include landscaped areas with sandy soils that runoff from the roofs could go into and seep back into the ground. The golf holes will match as much of the existing grade as possible. Also they will be equipped with fiber retention basins that will collect runoff from the fairway before being discharged off to the wetlands.

Dr. Clemmins discussed the proposal of vortex units. He stated that the proposal would maximize the water going back to the appropriate vernal pools and would make so that the water would not be intercepting the travel of the wildlife or creating decoy pools. Dr. Clemmins then discussed the paths for the wildlife to travel. He stated that large structures would be elevated several feet with light filtering on high roadways to allow for the wildlife to pass through. The lower capacity roads would consist of Cape Cod curbing to allow the animals to get across the road as quickly as possible.

A discussion ensued regarding clearing on the site. Mr. Landino stated that there was far less clearing on the proposed plan than on the previous plan and it also was more favorable for the preservation of the biodiversity of the site.

Mr. Smith asked Commission members what their recommendations to the Planning Commission would be.

Ms. Gallagher stated that she felt work that had been done on the vernal pools was very forward thinking and she had no problem with ideas on how to protect the wildlife but she did have a concern with the impact of the golf course.

Mr. Sohl agreed with Ms. Gallagher.

Mr. McKeown stated he had concerns with one of the areas of the golf course and where the treatment of the lawn and turf area would be very close to a wetland area. 

Mr. Reichart stated he felt the Planning Commission should move forward.

Ms. Preston stated that she was hesitant to make a recommendation to the Planning Commission because she had so many questions and concerns about the golf course. Attorney Cronin noted that the applicant understood that any recommendation was subject to review due to the fact that there were so many concerns that would need to be met at much greater detail in technical reports. 

Mr. Zawoy stated that he was concerned about the activity around the wetlands and the impact on the resources. He further stated that he would like to see more buffer areas surrounding the wetlands and push grading and clearing activities further away. 

Mr. Smith stated that he would like to see all of the improvements and disturbances removed to the greatest extent possible from the regulated area. 

Mr. Smith and Ms. Costa stated that they would draft the letter to the Planning Commission indicating the concerns of the Commission.

III. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 9:08 pm

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by J. Preston

APPROVED by P. Smith, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, C. Sohl, B. McKeown, F. Reichart, K. Gallagher
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